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District Officers: 
District Governor: PDG/PCC Mitchell 
Semans  
5200 N 150 E  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219-508-1224  
Bogey2308@gmail.com 
   
 
1ST VDG: Nick Gonzalez  
3204 Teresa St  
Portage, IN 46368  
(C ) 219.588.4893  
Nsg1917@yahoo.com  
 
2nd VDG: Stephen Helmken  
6522 W Laura Lane  
LaPorte, IN 46350  
(H) 219.879.2529  
( C ) 219.561.3561  
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Secretary: Carolyn Laviolette 
3017 Bender Street 
Portage, IN 46368 
(H) 219-508-1224  
( C ) 219-741-2340 

lioncarolynlaviolette@outlook.com 
 

Cabinet Treasurer: Tiffany Nagai  
1755 E 400 N  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219.716.3844  
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com  
 
   
 
Newsletter Editor: Whitney Martin  
P.O. BOX 223  
La Crosse, IN 46348  
( C ) 219.393.8913  
Wls.whitney@gmail.com 
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Greetings Lions 
It has been a busy month as Lions are up and going and doing all sorts of things.  I've made several official visits already and I'm very 
pleased with the progress you all are making.  So far every official visit  I've had I have inducted new members and the excitement is 
at an all time high.  The new members are excited to get started and be a part of something positive, fun and beneficial to the 
community because We Serve!!!  Service drives Membership, Membership drives Leadership, and Leadership drives Service.  I'm so 
proud of 25A Lions and their willingness to try new things, do old things in a different way and especially our ability to adapt to the 
ever changing world we live in.  We are truly all in this together and we are all on the same team.  With excitement comes passion 
and Lions are the most passionate people I know.  The dedication we have to our communities is second to none.  Sometimes we get 
so involved in helping others and so passionate about our ideas that we forget about our fellow Lions.  Sometimes we say things and 
the words don't come out right or it gets misinterpreted and feelings get hurt, we get mad or frustrated with one another.  Saying I'm 
sorry is great but being able to forgive is even greater.  I've done it myself several times, the last at a pre-council meeting.  So we 
take a step back, take a breath and remember we are all on the same team, we are all hear to help someone and that includes each 
other.  One thing that I have experienced thru my journey as District Governor is that we meet people along the way and they 
become family.  Growing up it was just my parents and brother and sister.  We had other family but no one that lived close by so it 
was just like having a small family and I always wanted a big family with lots of things to do, well, now I've got it and I can say I'm truly 
blessed.  The Lions family is more than just giving hugs at meetings and fundraisers, it's a level of caring, understanding and 
forgiveness.  It's a support system like no other.  I encourage each and everyone of you to really think about being a club president 
(which is the easiest job in a club), stepping up to a zone or region chair and possibly moving on to 2nd Vice District Governor.  Ask 
questions, ask me or IPDG Will or any PDG and bring the idea up with you family and club, I think you will be amazed at the support 
you'll receive.  If you are someone that likes doing the service projects, has ideas and has the passion for Lions, then we need you in 
Leadership.  Again, Service drives Membership, Membership drives Leadership and Leadership drives Service.  Keep the legacy 
going, your community needs you and your fellow Lions need you.  
God Bless and May the Lions be with you!!! 

 

Hi there fellow Lions! I hope you all are having a wonderful summer so far. Be sure to stay hydrated as you enjoy some fun 
in the sun. Safety is key!  
It was very nice to see many of you at District Governor Mitch’s Banner Night. A shout out goes to the Hamlet Lions for all 
their hard work in planning out a fun evening. I would like to wish DG Mitch a successful year. I am looking forward to 
working with him and getting some pointers to help me next year. 
Hopefully all clubs are comfortable meeting in person. I have been to a few Zoom meetings throughout the pandemic; 
however, I greatly enjoy face-to-face interaction. I will have that chance as August begins. I get the opportunity to install the 
Lake Station club’s officers the first week of August. As I mentioned last year, I am an avid traveler. If your club is having a 
function this month, let me know. Not only will I have a fun drive, I’ll get to meet some friendly Lions. 
Thank you again for all the wonderful service you provide for your communities. You are definitely appreciated! I also highly 
encourage you to help out the Lions of Indiana by volunteering at the Indiana State Fair. There are plenty of opportunities 
available. It is a friendly, laid-back atmosphere and you will meet fellow Lions from around the State. 
By the way, there are 7 months left before the District Convention. The Crown Point Lions will bring the megaphone; do you 
want them to keep it for another year? If not, start planning your chant! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
1VDG Nick Gonzalez 
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Welcome New Members 
CEDAR LAKE  

BECKY RUIZ-HARBINSON  
SPONSOR: AMY SHEEHY  

 
DOOR VILLAGE  

KAREN L LINDEMAN  
CYNTHIA POLITO  

SPONSOR: CINDY FISCHER  
 

PAUL D LINDEMAN 
SAM POLITO  

SPONSOR: DENNIS FISCHER  
 

HAMLET 
SUSIE L ROWLES  

SPONSOR: MITCHELL SEMANS  
 

INDIANA HARBOR EAST CHICAGO  
BLANCA R GARCIA  

SPONSOR: RICHARD RODRIGUEZ  
 

LAKE STATION  
CHERYL BRADFORD  

SPONSOR: BRIDGETTE ROSCO  
 

LAKES OF THE FOUR SEASONS  
DANIEL MOYNIHAN  

 
MILL CREEK COMMUNITY  

AMBER BARR  
MANUEL W COX  

SPONSOR: KATHY TREVILLIAN  
 

WESTVILLE  
SANDI K LEE  

SPONSOR: DEBRA DAUGHERTY   
 
 

Members that have completed their service.  
 
 

INDIANA HARBOR EAST CHICAGO  
ARDASH DARONATSY  

 
MILL CREEK COMMUNITY  

RONALD L DEVENPORT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Members that have completed their service. 


